March 20, 2003

Highlands Neighborhood Meeting.  President Teresa Muro presiding.

Officers attending:  Vice President – Connie Ballou; Secretary - Karen Story; Board member-at-large - Jeannie Baker.

I. Approximately 30 people attended. Everyone introduced themselves and gave their address “coordinates.” 

II. Bob Wicks, from the Kirkland Chamber of Commerce, told us about the triathlon that will be held on Sept. 14. The bicycle portion of the race will come through our neighborhood from approximately 7:30 am to 9:00 am. The Taste Kirkland festival is being renamed Kirkland Karnival. 

III. Teresa announced our neighborhood Spring Egg Hunt on April 19, and asked for volunteers to help with set up, clean up, and advance preparations. 

IV. Teresa announced our intention to participate in the 4th of July parade float competition, and asked for volunteers and participants.

V. Kari Page, from the City of Kirkland Neighborhood Connections program, announced the results of the $25,000 grant money vote. 171 households voted, or about 20% of the neighborhood. This is slightly better than other neighborhoods. The NE 90th street park received the most vote points, followed by the improvements to the railroad crossing at NE 87th and 112th Ave NE. The City proposed that we split the funds between the park and the crossing as follows: $10K park, $15 crossing. Neighbors were concerned that simply widening the concrete pad over the railroad tracks and adding some more gravel would not adequately address the biggest issue, which is the lack of a sidewalk at the NW corner of NE 87th and 112th Ave NE. The following agreement was reached:

· We’ll spend a minimum of $10,000 on the park, and possibly more.

· We’ll spend a maximum of $15,000 on the railroad crossing, and possibly less.

· A City representative will attend our May meeting to tell us exactly what improvements can be made to the railroad crossing for what price.

· A representative from the City Park Dept. will attend our May meeting to tell us what can be done to improve the park for what amount of money, when we can begin, and what the planning process involves.

· We will take a final vote on how to spend our $25,000 grant money at our May meeting.

VI. Teresa announced that Tracy Burroughs, from the Kirkland neighborhood traffic control program, will attend our May meeting to discuss our traffic concerns. 

VII. The meeting adjourned at 8:15.

